From: Paschal Nwako < Paschal.Nwako@camdencounty.com>

Sent: Tuesday, November 10, 2020 4:15 PM **To:** Meloche, Joseph < <u>JMeloche@chclc.org</u>>

Cc: Lovell Puge-Bassett < lovell.pugh-bassett@doe.nj.gov>; Rianna DeLuca

< <u>Rianna.DeLuca@camdencounty.com</u>>

Subject: Cherry Hill School District Recommendation

CAUTION: [EXTERNAL EMAIL]

Dear Dr. Meloche,

Per the New Jersey Department of Health COVID-19 Public Health Recommendations for Local Health Departments for K-12 Schools, when providing guidance for school districts, the COVID-19 Regional Risk Matrix is used. This accounts for Covid activity across the regions. As our region is in Moderate Risk, the guidance is as follows "Consider a mixture of remote and/or hybrid learning approaches, and/or fully remote learning." It goes on, "A temporary closure may also be considered for 2-5 days to allow time for local health officials to gain a better understanding of the COVID-19 situation impacting the school and perform contact tracing."

Over the weekend, we had an influx of new cases from Cherry Hill. The influx of new cases were investigated, and close contacts were identified. No links were found that would impact the district returning to a hybrid schedule. The email from my staff yesterday was in good faith to look at the trends and determine where the influx of large cases was coming from and if they are linked. We found that the influx of cases are not connected, and the cases can be excluded from the school if the school district had resumed in-person instruction today.

Let me know if you have any questions.

Paschal Nwako Ph.D., MPH, HO, CHES, REHS, DAAS

County Health Officer & Public Health Coordinator

Camden County Department of Health & Human Services

Di Piero Center Suite 506, 512 Lakeland Road, Blackwood, NJ 08012

Phone: (856) 374-6037 Fax: (865) 374-6034

paschal.nwako@camdencounty.com





Confidentiality Notice: The information contained in this message may be privileged and confidential information intended only for the use of the individual or entity named above. If the reader of this

message is not the intended recipient, or the employee or agent responsible to deliver it to the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any release, dissemination, distribution, or copying of this communication is strictly prohibited. This message may not be forwarded to another person(s) without prior approval of the author. If you have received this communication in error, please notify the author immediately by replying to this message and delete the original message. Thank you.